
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 
 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: September 5, 2019 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
 
 
 

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  
1. The I&E department has nearly concluded Phase I (Research) of the Education and 

Awareness Initiative. Thank you to members of the board of directors and Papio NRD 
employees and staff who were able attend. Your feedback and insight is critical in helping 
us to develop concise and consistent messaging about who the Papio NRD is, what we do, 
and why it matters.  

 
B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

1.  The District held a blood drive last month, collecting 13 pints of blood, each of which has 
the potential to help up to three people. Thanks to Nicole Gust for organizing and everyone 
who donated.    

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 
indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from 
the month of August 2019 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact 
me if you have any questions. 

 
D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of August 12, 
2019, is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have 
any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting scheduled for Thursday, August 22, was 
canceled.  The next meeting is scheduled for September 26, 2019. 
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